

January 11, 2019

RECEIVED

JAN 11 2019

CERTIFICATE OF NEED PROGRAM
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Janis Sigman, Program Manager Certificate of Need Program Department of Health P.O. Box 47852 310 Israel Road Tumwater, WA 98501

Dear Ms. Sigman,

Pursuant to the WAC 246-310-710 regarding the concurrent review cycle, Virginia Mason Memorial is submitting this Letter of Intent to file a Certificate of Need application to perform Adult Elective Percutaneous Coronary Intervention (PCI) without on-site cardiac surgery. The following information is provided:

- A Description of Services Proposed: Virginia Mason Memorial is proposing to deliver adult PCI services on an elective basis. We currently provide adult emergent/urgent PCI services.
- Description of the Service Area: PCI planning area #4 (Kittitas, Yakima and Klickitat East) as defined by WAC 246-310-705.
- Estimated cost of the Proposed Project: There is no construction or capital costs associated with expending services to include adult elective PCI.

According to the concurrent review cycle, the application will be submitted to the Department by February 28, 2019. If you have any questions, please contact Dennis Hoover at (509) 575-8752.

Thank you for your time. We look forward to the next steps in the process.

Sincerely

Russ Myers

President and ¢EO, Virginia Mason Memorial